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The season seems to have gone very quickly this year. We feel it has been a successful one  

though, with us being able to field full teams, without too much difficulty, for all of our matches.  

 

The Mermaid League  

Our members played well in this league and we ended the season in 3rd place out of 9 teams. 

Fairlight were 1st with 133points and Gullivers were second with 105 points. Tenterden got 

102 points so we weren’t too far behind the 2nd placed club. This should encourage us for next 

season.  

 

The Weald League  

Tenterden A had an extremely successful season to become the Champions of Division 4 in this 

League. Their final place at the top of the division will lead to them being promoted to Division 

3 next season. A fabulous result, so well done to all those who played for Tenterden A.  

Unfortunately Tenterden B did not fare quite so well. They faced a lot of tough opposition in 

Division 3. Everyone played well and the matches were very close but despite their excellent 

efforts they ended up second to bottom in that division. This means Tenterden B will now be 

demoted to Division 4.  

On the plus side, the final results indicate that we should be playing in both divisions again next 

year. So well done to all of those who gave up their evenings to play in this league. Their efforts  

were greatly appreciated.  

 

Internal Competitions 

Our internal competitions ended with some very close and exciting games. A photo of the winners 

can be found on our website. There was a good turnout for the BBQ on the Sunday afternoon of 

Finals Weekend and fortunately the weather remained dry for us.  

 

Breton Court 

Sadly the turnout of our members for the game with staff of Breton Court was not brilliant and 

the weather that day was disappointing to say the least. Those that were able to attend had a fun 

evening though and enjoyed the spread of food and drink provided by Parveen and Priya of 

Breton Court. Hopefully more of our members will be able to attend this annual event next year.  

 

AGM 



 

 

This year’s AGM is to be held in the clubhouse at 11am on Saturday 25th October and will be 

followed by a barbecue.  

Any proposal for consideration must be submitted to the Secretary by Saturday 27th September 

and must be signed by the proposer and seconder, both of whom must be Full Members.   

 

Reminders 

1.Don’t forget to pay Mary and let her know your menu choices for our Presentation Lunch at 

the London Beach Hotel on Sunday 2nd November.  

Feel free to bring friends and relatives! The cost is £25 per person.  

Email Mary - mary.hogarth@hotmail.co.uk 

Or phone her - 07879 643 436 

 

2. Our Thursday afternoon social sessions will start again in October. Further details to follow.  

 

3. A final request for people to help tomorrow, 25th September, in clearing, tidying and 

cleaning at the Club.  

 

 

 

Stay well everyone! 
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